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	MPs and Tenants Respond to Review of Council Housing Finance 



	

	Tenants, trade unionists and supporters of council housing, at a Defend Council Housing national meeting in Birmingham on 5th September, agreed the principles of an outline response to the government's consultation on its proposals following the Review of Council Housing Finance. 

"A Report from the Council Housing Group of MPs makes the decisive case for Investment in council housing and Fair Funding for councils..." >>Read more from the MPs press release... 
The MPs Report, which will be launched at an event in Parliament on October 20th, looks at the issues involved and sets out the case for the write off of historic debt, which tenants have already paid for through rent robbery. It gives evidence that allowances for management, maintenance and major repair need to be funded at a higher level than that proposed by the government in its review proposals. 

The Chartered Institute of Housing has also just published a useful paper highlighting some of the major issues. It points out that government's current proposals would underfund management and maintenance and siphon off billions of pounds in a one-off robbery - which they politely call "provide additional resources for government": 
“the outcome of the BRE research highlighted that the absolute minimum shortfall was 43%...The splitting off of a large proportion of this uplift identified for grant funding risks under-funding the debt settlement... 
[underfunding the allowances] leaves the risk that the outcome of the proposed debt settlement could be to ‘reallocate’ more debt than there actually is in the system. In other words, the settlement could provide additional resources for government, which could be used to finance...capital grants…there are very persuasive practical reasons as to why such a move is unjustified: 
• Some authorities may end up having to take more debt on than would allow them to finance their own business plans… 
• The government could give no guarantees that resources collected from the settlement would be allocated to cover HRA backlogs in the future…." 

At this key moment for the campaign we need to keep up the pressure for fair funding and direct investment. 

Tenants across Britain will demand that any reform allows every council to bring all homes and estates to a decent standard, and maintain them. That's why DCH is calling for debt write-off; fully-funded allowances; and no risky self-financing deal based on vague promises of capital grants which might never materialise. We need a mass programme of new council house building; an immediate moratorium on any further privatisation of council housing; and to show good faith, money up-front in this year's subsidy detemination. 

The full printed report of the House of Commons Council Housing Group' inquiry Council Housing: Time to Invest is now available. Contact info@support4councilhousing.org.uk for details on the MPs report or Austin Mitchell MP on 020 7219 4559. 

You can download summary and recommendations here. 

The Report includes an incomplete list of MPs who are currently members of the HoCCHG. The full list is available on www.support4councilhousing.org.uk 

DCH and the MPs group are holding fringe meetings at the TUC and Labour party conferences to launch the report. The TUC fringe (Liverpool) is on Wednesday 16th September at 5.30pm. The Labour party fringe (Brighton) is on Monday 28th September, 5.30pm.
There will also be a launch in Parliament on October 20th 2-4pm. 

For background information on the demand for the 'Fourth Option' for council housing and who supports the campaign see www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk 


	


